
CITY OF SEATAC  
Human Services Advisory Committee 

Minutes 
November 21, 2011      
5:30 PM 

SeaTac City Hall 
Airport Conference Room 

 
Call to Order Committee members met at 5:30 PM  

 
Members Present Phyllis Byers, Ron Altier, Joe Van, Dave Bush, Valerie Allan (alt.) 

 
Members Absent Cheryl Forbes 

Staff Present Colleen Brandt-Schluter, City Manager's Office 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 

 

BUSINESS 

 
Agency 
Presentation(s) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Business 
 
 
 
 
 
New Business 
 
 
 
 

King County Sexual Assault Resource Center/Mary Ellen Stone shared that 
legal advocacy work is up 17%.  38 victims have been served by the 3rd 
quarter.  KCSARC has exceeded almost all annual performance measures.  
They are involved in prevention work – Teams provide education materials and 
information sessions for PTA’s, Churches, etc. to help residents be prepared 
for sex offenders moving into their communities. 
 
Community Schools Collaboration/Ron Asher talked about their Community 
Outreach Liaisons who answer questions and concerns from parents about 
school, provide CSC programming info, afterschool programs and discussed 
the importance of family engagement to help their children be successful in 
school.  The results have been improved success in school, increased 
attendance, and decreased discipline, and more engaged in the community. 
 
The Committee’s Annual Report to Council is tomorrow, Tuesday, November 
22nd.  Phyllis is presenting and the Committee is encouraged to attend. 
 
Global to Local Open House is postponed until after the 1st of the year. 
 
Colleen shared information on the following: 

 3rd quarter reports are in and all are performing at or above 
expectations.  AYR is down in client contacts due to safety of workers 
out on International Blvd but are up in number of clients entering into 
case management which is the desired result.  MSC is down in 
numbers served as the amount needed to assist and stabilize 
rent/utilities is greater than anticipated. 

 Rotary Award for Community Service was given to Joe Van for his 
Watch D.O.G.S program.  $1,000 given to the McMicken PTSA. 

 Holiday of Hope will be held Dec. 17th at the Family Resource Center.  
Contact Colleen for details.  Toys are needed. 

 Dave/Ron shared about the meeting they attended regarding the State 
of Human Services. 

 
Next meeting: 

 
December 19th, 2011.  Time – 5:30pm.  Airport Conference Room 

 
ADJOURN: 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:15PM  

 


